
Thanks	for	choosing	Farewill.	There	are	a	few	important	steps
you	need	to	take	to	make	your	will	legal.

STEP	01. Print	your	will,	read	it	through	carefully	and	make	sure	you
understand	it.	If	there's	something	you	want	some	help	or	advice
with,	don't	hesitate	to	get	in	touch:	legalteam@farewill.com.

STEP	02. Once	you're	happy	with	your	will	and	understand	its	contents,	you
need	to	find	two	"witnesses"	to	watch	you	sign	your	will	and	then
sign	it	themselves.	Witnesses	should	be	over	18	years	old,	not	a
beneficiary	of	your	will	(or	married	to	a	beneficiary),	and	someone
you	know	and	trust.

STEP	03. Get	together	with	your	witnesses.	You	sign	it	(in	pen)	first,	with
both	witnesses	watching.	Each	witness	then	prints	their	full	name
and	signature.

STEP	04. Store	it	somewhere	safe	and	let	your	executors	know	where	it	is.

Instructions	for	signing

We	recommend	you	print	this	in	black	and	white
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1 I	make	this	Will	in	expectation	of	my	marriage	or	civil
partnership	to	Hugo	Marshall	&	I	direct	that	this	Will	shall
not	be	revoked	by	that	marriage	or	civil	partnership.

2 I	have	the	following	living	children:	Toby	Jenkins	born	on
03/12/2015	and	Holly	Jenkins	born	on	17/09/2011.

3 I	wish	to	be	cremated.

4 I	have	included	an	Appendix	to	this	my	Will	which	is	not	a
testamentary	document	but	has	been	placed	with	this	Will
to	assist	my	Trustees	in	preparing	my	funeral,	finding	my
financial	assets	and	delivering	personal	messages	I	have
written	to	my	beneficiaries.

Last	Will	And	Testament	Of
Sarah	Jenkins

I	Sarah	Jenkins	born	on	June	4th	1982	hereby	revoke	all	former
Wills	and	testamentary	dispositions	made	by	me	and	declare	this	to
be	my	last	Will.

Preliminary	Declarations
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5 I	appoint	as	my	executor	of	this	my	Will	Brian	Jenkins	of
brian@brianmedia.com.

6 I	appoint	as	my	trustees	those	of	my	executors	who	obtain
a	Grant	of	Representation	for	this	Will	and	in	this	Will	the
expression	'my	Trustees'	means	those	of	my	executors	who
obtained	a	Grant	of	Representation	and	the	trustees	for	the
time	being	whether	original	substituted	or	added	of	any	trust
arising	under	this	Will.

7 a Where	my	child	Toby	Jenkins	is	still	a	minor	and	I
am	the	sole	surviving	parent	at	the	time	of	my	death
I	appoint	Brian	Jenkins	of	brian@brianmedia.com	to
be	their	guardian.

b Where	my	child	Holly	Jenkins	is	still	a	minor	and	I
am	the	sole	surviving	parent	at	the	time	of	my	death
I	appoint	Brian	Jenkins	of	brian@brianmedia.com	to
be	their	guardian.

Executors	and	Trustees

Guardians

Last	Will	And	Testament	Of
Sarah	Jenkins

p.2	of	9



8 a Where	my	pet	Benson	is	alive	and	healthy	at	the
time	of	my	death	I	appoint	Hugo	Marshall	of	7	The
Spires,	SE11	2XJ	to	be	their	guardian.

9 If	any	pet	of	mine	is	suffering	or	beyond	reasonable
treatment	where	my	executor	or	executors	are	unable	to
place	that	pet	with	a	guardian	for	any	reason	I	direct	my
executors	to	have	my	pet	euthanised	as	soon	as
practicable.

10 All	costs	relating	to	the	care	treatment	and	euthanasia	of
my	pets	in	the	period	immediately	following	my	death	and
prior	to	adoption	by	a	permanent	guardian	will	be	paid	out
of	the	residue	of	my	estate.

11 For	any	other	pet	that	I	own	at	my	death	or	where	any
appointed	caretaker	cannot	afford	or	refuses	to	accept	the
responsibilities	of	ownership	for	any	pet	of	mine	then	I	give
my	executors	the	fullest	possible	discretion	in	the
placement	of	that	pet	in	an	alternate	permanent	safe	and
loving	environment	as	soon	as	possible.

Pet	Guardians

Last	Will	And	Testament	Of
Sarah	Jenkins
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12 The	specific	gifts	given	by	this	Will	shall	be	paid	free	of
inheritance	tax	and	other	taxes	or	duties	payable	as	a	result
of	my	death	and	the	cost	of	delivering	any	gift	to	a
beneficiary	or	vesting	it	in	them	shall	be	an	executorship
expense	as	shall	be	the	cost	of	the	upkeep	of	the	gift	until
delivery	or	vesting.

13 Any	item	that	fails	to	pass	to	a	beneficiary	will	return	to	my
estate	to	be	included	in	the	residue	of	my	estate.

14 a I	give	to	Holly	Jenkins	born	on	17/09/2011	my	'My
Grandmother's	Wedding	Ring'.

b I	give	to	Brian	Jenkins	of	brian@brianmedia.com	my
'Photo	albums'.

15 The	pecuniary	legacies	given	by	this	Will	shall	be	paid	free
of	inheritance	tax	and	other	taxes	or	duties	payable	as	a
result	of	my	death.

16 Any	pecuniary	legacy	that	fails	to	pass	to	a	beneficiary	will
return	to	my	estate	to	be	included	in	the	residue	of	my
estate.

17 a I	give	£1500	to	Toby	Jenkins	born	on	03/12/2015.

Specific	Gifts	and	Legacies

Specific	Bequests

Pecuniary	Legacies

Last	Will	And	Testament	Of
Sarah	Jenkins
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18 I	give	devise	bequeath	and	appoint	all	my	estate	not
otherwise	disposed	of	by	my	Will	or	by	any	codicil	to	my
Will	to	my	Trustees	upon	trust	to	use	it	to	pay	my	debts
funeral	and	testamentary	expenses	and	the	legacies
bequeathed	by	my	Will	or	by	any	codicil	to	my	Will	and	all
tax	and	other	fiscal	impositions	payable	on	or	in	respect	of
my	estate	or	any	part	thereof	as	a	result	of	my	death	and	to
divide	my	residuary	estate	among	the	following	in	the
shares	specified:

a To	Hugo	Marshall	of	7	The	Spires,	SE11	2XJ:	90%.

b To	Stonewall	registered	charity	number	12444:	5%.

c To	Macmillan	Cancer	Support	registered	charity
number	124:	5%.

19 If	any	of	the	persons	named	in	clause	(18)	dies	before	me
leaving	a	child	or	children	living	at	my	death	then	such	child
or	children	shall	take	in	equal	shares	the	share	of	my
residuary	estate	which	their	parent	would	otherwise	have
inherited.

20 If	any	of	the	gifts	set	out	in	clause	(18)	fails	it	shall	be
added	proportionately	to	the	gifts	which	do	not.

21 The	receipt	of	a	person	who	appears	to	be	a	proper	officer
of	a	charity	shall	be	a	discharge	to	my	Trustees.

22 If	at	my	death	any	of	the	above	charities	has	amalgamated
with	another	charity	my	Trustees	shall	pay	its	share	to	the
amalgamated	charity.

23 If	at	my	death	any	of	the	above	charities	has	ceased	to
exist	my	Trustees	shall	pay	its	share	to	the	charitable
organisation	or	organisations	the	objects	of	which	they	in
their	absolute	discretion	consider	most	closely	resemble
the	objects	of	the	charity	which	has	ceased	to	exist.

24 In	determining	the	shares	set	out	above	my	Trustees	shall

Residuary	Estate

Last	Will	And	Testament	Of
Sarah	Jenkins
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only	make	a	gross	division	so	that	only	the	shares	which
are	not	exempt	from	inheritance	tax	shall	be	reduced	by
any	inheritance	tax	attributable	to	them.

25 The	standard	provisions	and	the	following	special	provision
of	the	Society	of	Trust	and	Estate	Practitioners	[2nd	Edition]
shall	apply:

a Minors	and	beneficiaries	without	capacity:	powers
over	trust	capital.

General	Provisions

Last	Will	And	Testament	Of
Sarah	Jenkins
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26 I	Sarah	Jenkins	presently	of	sarahjenkins243@hotmail.com
the	within	named	Testator	have	to	this	my	last	Will	set	my
hand.	I	declare	that	this	instrument	is	my	last	Will	that	I	am
of	the	legal	age	to	make	a	Will	and	that	I	sign	this	Will	freely
and	voluntarily.

YOUR	SIGNATURE

DD/MM/YYYY

27 This	instrument	was	signed	by	Sarah	Jenkins	on	the	above
written	date	in	our	presence	and	attested	by	us	in	the
presence	of	Sarah	Jenkins	and	each	other.

FIRST	WITNESS	FULL	NAME

FIRST	WITNESS	SIGNATURE

SECOND	WITNESS	FULL	NAME

SECOND	WITNESS	SIGNATURE

Signature

Sarah	Jenkins

Date	of	signing

Witnesses

First	witness	full	name

First	witness	signature

Second	witness	full	name

Second	witness	signature

The	remaining	pages	of	this	document	contain	an
Appendix	of	personal	non-testamentary	wishes

Last	Will	And	Testament	Of
Sarah	Jenkins
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Appendix
This	Appendix	is	a	non	testamentary	document	but	has	been	placed
with	this	Will	to	assist	my	Trustees	in	preparing	my	funeral,	finding
my	financial	assets	and	delivering	personal	messages	I	have	written
to	my	beneficiaries.

Funeral
My	wishes	for	my	resting	place	are	as	follows:

"Scatter	my	ashes	off	the	cliffs	at	Gower."

My	additional	wishes	for	my	funeral	are	as	follows:

"Any/all	of	these	songs!
https://play.spotify.com/user/likeinmydream/playlist/00VpOG6XdnpzbKwOz2WACW?
play=true&utm_source=open.spotify.com&utm_medium=open"

Financial	asset	details
I	have	included	details	of	my	financial	assets	to	help	my	Trustees	to
administer	my	estate.	This	list	is	accurate	at	the	time	of	writing,
though	not	necessarily	exhaustive,	and	appropriate	efforts	should
still	be	made	to	locate	additional	assets	that	may	not	be	listed	here.

Bank	account(s)	with	Natwest.

Bank	account(s)	with	Santander.

Life	insurance	policy	with	Standard	Life.

Last	Will	And	Testament	Of
Sarah	Jenkins
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Messages
It	is	my	intention	that	my	Trustees	deliver	the	following	messages	to
my	intended	beneficiaries,	either	electronically	or	in	hard	copy.
These	personal	messages	should	not	be	shared	with	anyone	other
than	the	beneficiaries	listed,	and	as	a	non	testamentary	document
these	messages	should	be	excluded	from	public	availability.

To	Holly	Jenkins	-	about	my	gift	of	'My	Grandmother's	Wedding
Ring':

"Please	look	after	it!"

To	Brian	Jenkins	-	about	my	gift	of	'Photo	albums':

"Family	memories."

To	Toby	Jenkins	-	about	my	gift	of	'£1500':

"For	a	trip	to	see	some	far	flung	part	of	the	world	when	you	are
older."

Last	Will	And	Testament	Of
Sarah	Jenkins
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